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Today was frenetic.  We are working on opening up C1 where I worked three years ago as well as running a sounding in G9.  In G9 the sounding (L22) was placed in the southwest corner of locus 20 so the western border of the sounding was the western baulk and the southern border was the raised portion of locus 15 in the southern section of the trench.  The goal was to see how deep the cultural levels extend, especially since in a similar depth Barish in G7 has hit virgin soil.  We began going down in 25cm increments with new loci beginning at each interval.  Locus 22, the first level, was relatively uneventful.  The ground was very, very hard and compact and it took longer to accomplish than was anticipated.  Some pottery was found, but not a great deal.  Locus 23 was a bit more interesting.  Within that locus there was thick band of burnt soil and ash.  In the middle of the sounding there was found a broken vessel base filled with ash.  This was recovered and will hopefully be tested for residues.  The third level of the sounding (L24) contained a great deal of pebbly material, similar to L16 of the southern half of the trench.  Possibly this is another pebble dump or layers of pebble surface accumulating over time.  We will continue the sounding tomorrow as well.  Barish will possibly be running the sounding while I continue to work on C1 cleaning.

The C1 cleaning is also going a bit slower than hoped.  But the trench appears to be in relatively good condition and hopefully will be ready to start tomorrow.

